Archived: Monday, October 12, 2020 3:08:59 PM

From: agenda comments

Sent: Monday, October 12, 2020 2:51:00 PM

To: Pam Cross

Cc: Debbie Tarry (dtarry@shorelinewa.gov); John Norris; Christina Arcidy

Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] Agenda Comments

Sensitivity: Normal

## Dear Pam,

To the best of our knowledge, the City has posted and/or processed all agenda comments that have been received regarding the enhanced shelter. Some agenda comments appear as general public comment on past Council meetings and some were held for tonight's Council meeting where the item was being discussed. All comments have been forwarded to the City Council for their consideration.

I can't seem to locate a comment of yours that was not processed by either posting to the website or forwarded to the City Council for their review. If you did not received a notice that the email had been received we may not have gotten it. Could you please resend? Thank you.

If you would like to discuss the process for agenda comments, please feel free to give me a call. Also, I will post your comments below along with my reply to the website.

Heidi Costello City of Shoreline City Manager's Office hcostello@shorelinewa.gov-(206) 801-2214

## NOTICE OF DISCLOSURE

The City of Shoreline will enter all comments received into the public record and may make these comments, and any attachments or other supporting materials, available unchanged, including any business or personal information (name, email address, phone, etc.) that you provide available for public review. This information may be released on the City's website. Comments received are part of the public record and subject to disdosure under the Public Records Act, RCW 42.56.

From: webmaster@shorelinewa.gov < webmaster@shorelinewa.gov >

Sent: Monday, October 12, 2020 1:11 PM

To: agenda comments <agendacomments@shorelinewa.gov>

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Agenda Comments

A new entry to a form/survey has been submitted.

Form Name: Comment on Agenda Items

Date & Time: 10/12/2020 1:11 pm

Date & Time: 10/12/2020 1:11 pn Response #: 769

 Submitter ID:
 39365

 IP address:
 50.35.110.197

 Time to complete:
 19 min., 5 sec.

## Survey Details: Answers Only

## Page 1 1. Pamela Cross

- **2.** Shoreline
- 3. (o) Hillwood
- 4. pcross3001@gmail.com
- **5.** 10/12/2020
- 6. Enhanced shelter at 163rd & Aurora
- 7. "If your comments are submitted before 4:00 p.m. on the day of the City Council meeting, your comments will be distributed to the City Council and appropriate staff prior to the Council meeting that evening as well as posted on the City's website under public comment in the Document Library."

For the August 10th and 17th meetings there were multiple letters addressed to Council against this location for an enhanced shelter. These letters are posted on the City's website. Then there was a two week break. Since August 17th, not a single letter against the shelter has been attached to the documents. NOT.ONE.LETTER. Computer glitch? Inadequate staffing?

There was a proletter 9/14 and another 10/5 before today's orchestrated avalanche. (email from Father Brad urging parishioners to contact the city council to do the right thing and provide shelter.) Did St Luke's house tent cities? They have room. Does it offer emergency housing during cold weather?

This sets off my spidey senses. This does not sound like fair or equal treatment. I know there were letters because I wrote one of them. Right now it appears that opposition quietly died off (not true!) and that there is overwhelming support. I think Council owes the public an explanation of this one-sided posting of letters.

8. (o) Oppose

Thank you, **City of Shoreline** 

This is an automated message generated by the Vision Content Management System™. Please do not reply directly to this email.